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Park’s Board 
Meeting Minutes 

May 18, 2023 
 

Board Members: Tamora McClure, Larry Abbott, Sara Edie, Meg Curtis, Shawn Kelly, Lauri Jutzi and 
Iris Campbell – Selectwoman 
 
Board Members in Attendance: Tamora McClure, Larry Abbott, Sara Edie, Meg Curtis, Shaun Kelly, 
and Iris Campbell – Selectwoman 
Others Attending: Scott Yeaton 
 
Meeting opened at 10:30 am 
 
Minutes: Sara Eddie made a motion to approve meeting minutes dated April 20, 2023.  Scott Yeaton 
seconded the motion, the motion passed. 
 
Kemp Park: The property was surveyed; stakes have been installed indicating the properties 
boundaries. To keep the ATV’s on the trail and off of Kemp Park the Road Agent suggested jersey 
barriers.  A fence was also suggested to block some views.    
 
Barrels: All the barrels have plantings.  The kids from Genesis will water the barrels during the week.  
A weekend schedule will be created.  There is a watering hose at the Emporium, the owner has provided 
permission.  Larry will take care of the barrel at Kemp Park and Dumonts Barber Shop will take care of 
those barrels. 
 
Sawyer Bridge: It has been suggested to use large industrial planters at the bridge with flowers that will 
cascade over.  There is some money available for plantings.  Adding a picnic table was also suggested. 
A plan needs to be developed for the site.  Iris suggested creating a budget for the site-plan for the 
Selectmen to consider in 2024.  
 
Manahan Park:  Scott is working on the clean-up.  One of the roofs is being repaired.  
 
Dog Park:  Still in the thought process.  
 
Grimes Field: The flagpole is being repaired. The tennis courts will be worked on at the end of the 
summer.   
 
Butler Park: Shawn is working on the bulletin board.  The group talked about installing a fence in the 
back corner of the park. Shawn talked about having an old time mural painted on the building next to the 
park.  
 
Trails:  Scott maintains the trails around Grimes Field.  The group talked about the unknown trail off 
Main St. by Shaws.  Scott feels the trails need good signage.  They talked about incorporating the trails 
into this committee.  Iris feels the Conservation Commission should be taking care of the trails.   
 
Meeting ended at 11:16 am 
 
A true record  
Mary Whalen, Recording Secretary 


